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Dear Pastor, church and praying friend,

Thank you so much for your constant prayers and support. We thank God for each of you and count it an
honor to be a part of your Great Commission work. We are all in good health. The boys finished their
homeschooling year in May and are enjoying their time off, though piano and karate lessons keep them busy.
Each of them passed their most recent karate tests to earn a new belt. Titus is now a green belt, Asa moved to
purple belt, and Silas gained the yellow belt. Phebe remains a white belt but she did win a small (kumite) fight
the other day in practice.

| had the opportunity to baptize an Air Force MSgt in May. He attended our services and wanted to meet with me.
| visited in his home and went over the plan of salvation. He confirmed his trust in Christ and wanted to follow the
Lord in believer s baptism. | shared the gospel with his Japanese wife, Hitomi, at the same time. She was
interested and listened well but was not ready to accept Jesus Christ as her Savior.

We invited them to our house for supper one evening. We had a great time of fellowship and this time Haruna
had a good chance to witness to Hitomi. Hitomi was interested to hear from another Japanese woman who
became a Christian as an adult. She was trying to “learn all things Christian” but Haruna was persistent in
presenting Christ and urged her to simply believe. Please pray for Hitomi to be saved.

Thank you for praying for those who need to be saved. Sadly, one of the women we asked you to pray for,
Mieko, suddenly stopped coming to church after being very faithful for two months. We’ ve contacted her via
phone, text and email to encourage her in this spiritual battle... all to no avail. It seems her heart, which was
once hungering for truth, has grown cold and hardened toward the gospel of Jesus Christ. It breaks my heart
to see the devil winning. Please continue to pray for Mieko to be saved.

We had a sweet service last night (Wed. 30 June). One of our very faithful families is PCS’ ing to Germany
and will be missed. The SMSgt gave his testimony. He shared that he went through a rough patch in his Air
Force career while being stationed here but he also shared how the Lord got him through. He told us that
through that trial he now reads his Bible more, prays more, talks to more people about Jesus Christ and is
more faithful to church than he once was. He concluded by encouraging every one present that time belongs
to God and that we ought to spend our time serving Him. Amen right there!

Thank you again for your prayers and kindness. We love and thank you all. May the Lord bless you.
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